
Friday, December 14, 2018 
 
Thank you!​​  Thank you to those that came to or 

made contact with their student’s teachers at 
this mid-term P/T Conferences.  Still time to 
do so, if you haven’t yet. 

 

THANK YOU--Thank you to the parents that 
supplied teaching staff with a meal this 
past evening for P/T Conferences. Much 
appreciated! 

 

Interested in helping to take tickets at 
basketball games?  If so, please contact 
Mr. Wiertzema 507-962-3240 x14 or email 
him ​​s.wiertzema@isd671.net 

 

PC’s for people...qualified candidates…those 
that qualify for being considered must have 
forms turned in by​​ today​​-- ​​Friday, 
December 14 ​​. 

 

Secondary Vocal Music and Band Concert is 
set for Monday, December 17th at 7pm. 
 

EARLY DISMISSAL  

Friday, December 21 is a 12:30 dismissal at the 
High School and 12:45 dismissal at the 
Elementary School. 

 

January 18​​--January 18 is a full day of school 
for students.  It also is the last day of the 1st 
Semester. No School on Monday, January 
21. 

 

Geographic Bee​​--  
The Jr High students participated in the school 

round of the Geography Bee on December 12. 
The results are as follows:   

1. Brayden Metzger-Champion 
2. Elly Klosterbuer-Runner up 
3. Josh Wiersema- 3rd place 

 
Bullying Reporting—Utilize this link to report 

bullying. h​​ttps://goo.gl/XDEiHT 

Congratulations to Knowledge Bowl 
Participants! 

Jr. High Knowledge Bowl is Jan. 7--Team 
1--Leif Tollefson, Britton Mackenzie, Tyrae 
Goodface, Cooper Gehrke, Brayden 
Metzger, Eli Taubert.  Team 2--Jenifer 
Martinyuk, Carter Abels, Grace Anderson, 
Devon Dysthe, Sylvia Fick, Peyton Bennett 
 

NEW Finals Schedule 
Secondary staff is working on a revised Finals 

schedule for out grades 7th - 12th grade 
students the week of January 14th.  Not all 
content areas give finals.  Students will be on 
a modified schedule Tuesday through Friday 
that week.  Finals are at the beginning and 
end of the day...Students are given 1 hour 45 
minutes to complete their finals.  This will 
assist in easing the number of finals students 
take during that time--no more than two finals 
per day. 

 

CEO Student Event ​​TONIGHT​​--Friday 
December 14:  Fundraising Dinner and 
Choir Competition at Grand Prairie events 
center.  See a CEO Student or call the 
office for tickets. 

 
Honor Choir to perform: 
The H-BC Honor Choir will be performing at 5 
pm tomorrow-- Saturday, December 15 at the 
Steen Reformed Church in Steen.   
 

Upcoming Events 
● Music Concerts 7pm December 17 
● December 21-- 12:30 Dismissal 
● Christmas Break December 24-January 1. 
● School resumes on January 2. 
● January 18 full day of school--end semester 
● January 21 No School 
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Please call the H-BC Secondary School office with 
questions, ph 507-962-3240, or 866-962-3240, or 
email me at ​t.holthaus@isd671.net  
Mr. Holthaus 
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